Dear Editor:

The most pressing issue for California is the economic health of our state. Negotiations in the Legislature over how to deal with the ballooning budget deficit are now underway. The decisions facing our elected officials are unpleasant and difficult. We are writing to encourage support for the Governor’s budget proposals relative to higher education. While his proposals fall far short of the Legislature’s and his own estimates of funding requirements, we believe that they are prudent during a time of unprecedented  fiscal difficulties for the state. How can ask Californians to support a partial restoration of funding for higher education even as other state agencies and programs are facing further budget reductions?  We believe the arguments are straightforward and the evidence is compelling. 
Public higher education is the key to building California’s economy and paving the way for recovery from the current financial crises that confront our state and the nation. Public higher education 
• is key to meeting California’s workforce needs,

• is the engine that fuels innovation and new job/industry growth,

• dramatically increases the earning power of its graduates, resulting in increased tax revenues,

• produces graduates that place a lower demand on already-strained social services, and

• results in an economic stimulus to the state through federal student financial aid and other programs.

Studies have repeatedly shown that California’s investment in public higher education has the best return of any state investment, with a return of several hundred percent in terms of increased revenues and decreased demand for services. Together, the three segments of public higher education serve over 3 million students each year. They are interdependent systems, and cuts to any of them resulting in lowered access to higher education adversely impact the long-term economic health of the state. 

We encourage your readers, including elected officials, to keep the long-term economic health of California in mind as painful budget decisions are being made in Sacramento.

The Academic Senates are the academic policy recommendatory bodies for the three segments of public higher education. Together, we are the united voice of over 65,000 faculty, all of whom are dedicated to the access and success of our students.
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